DEER PARK INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

DEPARTMENT OF SPECIAL SERVICES









ACTION   REQUIRED

TO:

Principals



Assistant Principals



Counselors



Nurses



Special Education Teachers



Special Services Staff

FROM:
Pam McClean


Executive Director of Special Services

DATE:

August 5, 2019
SUBJECT:
Access and Confidentiality of Special Education Student Folders

To be in compliance with the Code of Federal Regulations, school district personnel must protect the confidentiality of students with disabilities.  Specific items that have to be addressed include:

•
Confidential information regarding a student with a disability must be kept in a file cabinet.  This information should be kept in a separate folder and not in the cumulative file.

•
A list of names and positions of those who may have access to this information must be in the proximity of where the information is stored (e.g. taped to the file cabinet).  Each campus should individualize their access list.  Suggested names and positions to include at the campus level are: principal, assistant principal, counselor, nurse, special education teachers, secretary, clerk.  The first attachment is an example of the access list posted in the central special education office. 

•
A “Record of Inspection of Eligibility Folder” (see second attachment) needs to be placed in the student’s file.  This needs to be signed by anyone reviewing the file other than the parent or those parties listed by name and position on the access list. Only those persons listed on posted access logs have the right to review special education student records.  Any other access to special education records must be logged and be on a valid “needs to know” basis.

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to call.  Thanks for your help!
